
BCC Band Boosters – December 17, 2013 
 

The regular meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Greg Helmling. Also in 

attendance were Steve Czarnecki, Jodi Welter, Ann Herek, Wendy Verhaeghe, Kristy 

Keenan, Scott Stuifbergen, Brenda Kaufman, Mary Schnettler, Pauline Helmling and acting 

secretary Amanda Welter. 

 

The minutes of the November 17, 2013, meeting were approved as presented. 

 

BAND DIRECTOR'S REPORT – Kristy Keenan reported that Michigan Tech will be 

visiting Central High School and performing for the students on Jan. 9 at 1:45 p.m. Central 

Air will be taking a field trip on Jan. 10 to perform for the MLK luncheon at Delta College. 

Students will leave at 9:15 a.m. and be back around 2:15 p.m. Lunch will be provided. Band 

registration will be available in January on the band website. The deadline will be the end 

of January. Pizza kits will be sold in January. 

 

Greg Helmling moved that the Boosters authorize Kristy Keenan to open two activity 

accounts with the school district, one designated for Booster funds, the other for funds 

assigned to student accounts, and authorize the Treasurer to deposit into the Student 

Accounts Activity Fund an amount equal to the total of all current student accounts, those 

funds coming from the Boosters' credit union account, and authorize the Treasurer to 

deposit into the Boosters Activity Fund an amount equal to all but $100 of the funds 

currently in the Boosters' First Merit bank account. The motion was approved. 

 

Brenda Kaufman moved that the Boosters donate $150 to the Michigan Tech Jazz band. 

The motion was approved. 

 

NEW BUSINESS – Jodi Welter offered to run the Pancake Breakfast bake sale in 

March. Steve Czarnecki asked to have a contact list of everyone at the table for future 

reference.  

 

Scott Stuifbergen moved that the meeting adjourn until Tuesday, Jan. 28, 2014. The 

motion was approved and the meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m. 

  

 

      - Submitted by Amanda Welter 


